MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 10, 2024
11:00 A.M.
The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, April 10, 2024, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr, Michael Scioneaux

Absent:  0
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

Motion by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on March 27, 2024, as written.

Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. The new property owner by Cox needs a few weeks to get his paperwork in order and then we will take the necessary steps to move forward with the floodgates and levee. 2.He stated that the town is cleaning out the ditches and placing the spoil on the levees. The board made a motion to help the town pay by paying half of the rental for the Excavator with bucket.  The levee board will pay $5,217.50 towards the rental. 3. Working with FEMA for Hurricane IDA projects and getting closer to bidding out the projects.  4. Waiting on funding to continue the Bayside Breakwaters to complete this project. 5. The Orange Lane Pump Station is on Jefferson Parish Agenda and will be moving forward. 6. Working on Cheniere Caminada – Bayou Thunder Rock Dike grant. 
Mr. Weldon Danos from the Grand Isle Port Commission was recognized and gave the following report: The Pier and Bulkhead Repair Project is 58% complete and the Office Repair is 95% complete. FEMA has denied additional money for the Oak Lane West Slip Repairs. No determination has been made by FEMA on the Dry Shrimp Dock Repairs. 
President Camardelle stated that he met with Jefferson Parish Councilmember Marion Edwards last week to discuss the Orange Street Pump and other projects. He also met with Chip about the property for the levee by Cox. He thanked Jefferson Parish Council Members and staff for the assistance they provide. He thanked the Governor, Gordon Dove with CPRA and Senator Connick and Representative Orgeron for keeping in touch and helping Grand Isle. He stated that we will be building levees and installing pumps to help protect the island from coastal weather. It was stated that the rocks in Caminada Pass have help to protect Cheniere. The wave action was deterred by the new breakwaters. 
Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to approve all the expenses presented associated with operating the levee board.

Joint motion was made by the commissioners to approve a Cooperative Agreement with the Grand Isle Volunteer Fire Department for the to use the levee board buggy during their Fireman’s Fair.
Motion by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:41 a.m.
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